THIS IS A DECISION PAPER

TO:

Hardin County Board Of Education Members

FROM:
Nannette Johnston, Superintendent

DATE:
February 21, 2008

SUBJECT:
Approve General Contractor and Architect for Storm Damage

ISSUE

As a result of storm damage on 2/6/08, the Board of Education needs to approve a general contractor and architect to oversee various repairs and damages.

FACTS

Some of our facilities and equipment at Central Hardin, Building and Grounds and Child Nutrition has sustained substantial damage from a recent storm.  Provisions in Kentucky Administrative Regulations allow an emergency to exist if it relates to building damages or emergency repairs.  Specifically, if there is a delay in competitive procedures, this delay in timely repairs may cause harm to the public.   

Per KRS 322.360(2) we are not required to commission an architect or engineer for the repair work, but because we have structural damage, KDE recommends that we hire an architect/engineer to inspect the affected buildings and structures and make recommendations for repair and replacement. 

Our school property insurance calls for repair/replacement as required that bring the replaced work up to current building code standards.  In an emergency situation Request For Proposals, or advertising for services, or competitive bidding is not required. It is suggested by Kentucky Department of Education that we secure a general contractor and or architect to oversee work on any buildings.  The insurance policy will pay for architect/engineer, contractor services.

RECOMMENDATION
The board should secure the services of a general contractor and architect to oversee repairs of multiple buildings and structures damaged by the storm. 

RECOMMENDED MOTION


I move that the Hardin County Board of Education secure the services of Mark McNutt as general contractor and Larry Gream as architect to oversee various repairs of multiple buildings and structures damaged by the storm. 

